Eastern Monroe Regional Parks Commission
December 15, 2008

The regular meeting of EMRPC was held on December 15, 2008 at 7:30 pm in the Middle Smithfield Township building with the following members present:  representing Smithfield Township were Doyle Nelson, Leslie Underhill and Vince Dellafera-Smithfield Supervisor.  Representing Middle Smithfield Township were Al Decker, John Ferro and Judy Summers.  Representing Delaware Water Gap was Susan Cooper.

John moved that the November minutes be approved.  Doyle seconded.  Motion carried.

Vince reported on the Mt. Nebo discussions.  Also, Doyle’s drawdown plan was passed out to all members (see Attachment 1).  Lengthy discussion followed.  Vince felt comfortable with having both Smithfield and Middle Smithfield Township work crews drawdown the pond to the prescribed level.  
Doyle’s research found that a 5’ drawdown would work and also keep the NE corner of the pond more stable and thus the fishery habitat would not be compromised.  Doyle’s proposal was sent to Mark Eisold.  The commission felt that having his review of Doyle’s proposal was important.  Doyle emphasized the need to have the outlet for this repair remain on the NE side of the pond.  John Ferro moved that the townships work to create a V-notch and drawdown the pond  5’ instead of the proposed 8’.  The hope is that this adjustment will sustain fish habitat.  Leslie seconded.  Motion carried.

The ATV’ers continue to disturb Mt. Nebo Park.  Chainsaws have been used to remove downed tree barriers.  Doyle reported that curse words were found on the trails.  Discussion followed.  This seems to be a no win situation.  Judy suggested that perhaps local builders (LTS, Frank Riccobono, and Russ Scott) be tapped to see if they might be able to help put the boulder barricades in place.  Perhaps Jackie can make contact to see if they might have ideas.

John mentioned that John Siptroth’s office could help with information on application for a $5000 grant for dog park fencing.

Doyle moved to adjourn at 8:30 pm.  John seconded.  Motion carried.

The next meeting is January 19, 2009 at 7:30 pm in the new Smithfield Municipal Building.  Happy Holidays!

Respectfully submitted,

Judy Summers
Attachment: Drawdown at Mt. Nebo 
